
 

 

COURTESY 
MEETING NOTICE 

 POLICY PLANNING & 
SPECIAL PROGRAMS 

 

September 18, 2025 
 
File Proposed Vaughan Official Plan 2025 (inclusive of the Proposed Weston 7 

Secondary Plan and the Proposed Vaughan Metropolitan Centre 
Secondary Plan) 

File Nos. PL-9550-16, PL-9023-11, PL-9573-19 
  
Dear Resident, 
 
The City is developing a new Vaughan Official Plan 2025 under Section 17 of the Planning 
Act. The new Weston 7 Secondary Plan and the new Vaughan Metropolitan Centre 
(VMC) Secondary Plan will form part of Volume 2 of the new Vaughan Official Plan 2025. 
Information on the new Vaughan Official Plan 2025 can be viewed online at the project 
website – www.vaughan.ca/officialplan. 
 
Please note the proposed Vaughan Official Plan 2025 (inclusive of the proposed Weston 
7 Secondary Plan and the proposed Vaughan Metropolitan Centre Secondary Plan) will 
be considered for adoption at a Committee of the Whole (1) Meeting on: 
 

September 30, 2025  
At 1:00 p.m. 

Council Chamber, 2nd Floor, Vaughan City Hall 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive, Vaughan, ON 

And Online via Electronic Participation 
 

The proposed Vaughan Official Plan 2025 applies to all lands within the municipal 
boundary of Vaughan, as shown on Attachment 1. The lands that apply to the proposed 
Weston 7 Secondary Plan and the lands that apply to the proposed VMC Secondary Plan 
are also shown on Attachment 1. 
 
This courtesy meeting notice is being provided because you are a landowner within the 
vicinity of Weston Road and Highway 7, or the VMC area, or you had requested to receive 
a copy of any notices for future meetings dealing with the proposed Vaughan Official Plan 
2025 (inclusive of the proposed Weston 7 Secondary Plan and the proposed VMC 
Secondary Plan).  
 

https://www.vaughan.ca/about-city-vaughan/projects-and-initiatives/vaughan-official-plan


 

The proposed Vaughan Official Plan 2025 will be available on the City’s website at 
http://www.vaughan.ca/officialplan or in person from the Office of the City Clerk seven 
days prior to the meeting date.  
 
For additional information, please contact the Policy Planning and Special Programs 
Department at opmanager@vaughan.ca, or 905-832-2281, ext. 8699 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Christina Bruce 
Director of Policy Planning and Special Programs  
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